
From: Marie Waller <MarieWaller@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 8/24/2014 5:43:10 PM
Subject: RE: Meeting

Tony, the Lt. Governor was at a senior center Friday. He called in and asked that I ask you if all the AAA regions had 
new contracts with the LGOA? I am sure he will ask at the meeting tomorrow so please check on that before you 
head over. Thanks. See you Monday morning.

Marie

From: Kester, Tony [mailto:kester@aging.sc.gov] 
Sent: Friday, August 22, 2014 3:03 PM 
To: Marie Waller
Subject: RE: Meeting

Perfect..

Thank you.

Tony Kester
Aging Director
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9910, Fax 803-734-9886
kester@aging.sc.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from 
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the 
intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so 
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.

From: Marie Waller [mailto:MarieWaller@scstatehouse.gov] 
Sent: Friday, August 22, 2014 2:48 PM 
To: Kester, Tony
Subject: RE: Meeting

Sure -  how about 10 am Monday?

From: Kester, Tony [mailto:kester@aging.sc.gov]
Sent: Friday, August 22, 2014 2:43 PM
To: Marie Waller
Subject: Meeting

Marie,

I have several items needing the Lt. Governor's attention. Is there some time next week he is available. It should be 
no more than 20 minutes.

Thanks.

Tony

Tony Kester 
Aging Director
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South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9910, Fax 803-734-9886
kester@aging.sc.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from 
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the 
intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so 
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.
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